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December 3, 2018 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Stormwater Management Commission 
From:  Mike Prusila, Planning Supervisor 
 Ernesto Huaracha, Water Resource Professional 
RE:  Intergovernmental Agreement with Village of Libertyville for the Charles Brown Park Wetland 

Detention and Forebays Project 
 

ACTION REQUESTED:  APPROVAL OF AGREEMENT WITH VILLAGE OF LIBERTYVILLE - $135,987.50 

SMC staff requests approval to execute an intergovernmental agreement to reimburse the Village of 

Libertyville for an amount not-to-exceed $135,987.50 for Charles Brown Park Wetland Detention and 

Forebays Project.  The not-to-exceed amount is funded by an Illinois EPA Section 319 Clean Water Act 

grant approved by the Commission in July 2017.  The Village of Libertyville will provide the required 

minimum $140,387.50 in cost-share match required.  This replaces another project that did not proceed 

after the Section 319 grant was awarded.  SMC worked closely with Illinois EPA in selecting and 

approving the Charles Brown Park project as a replacement project for the grant. 

 

The grant award will provide cost-share funding on a reimbursement basis for 9.9 acres of wetland 

detention and 0.8 acres of sediment forebays in Charles Brown Park.  The project is located on land 

owned by the Village on the north side of the Seavey Ditch.  The total project cost is $806,507.50.  

 

SMC will administer the grant and provide professional/technical assistance services to the Village.  SMC 

will receive reimbursement from the Section 319 grant for these services.  A draft of the agreement with 

the Village of Libertyville is attached.   


